Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee
12/10/2008

Draft

Present: Krissek, Harvey, Watson, Mercerhill, Huffman, Haddad, Lee, Brown (guest from JGS)
1. JGS 100, 189, 200, 589, 678, 679, 240, 540

A. Larry summarized committee’s concerns to Dr. Brown—concurrences and the future of the courses
B. Dr. Brown (written response distributed at the meeting)
a. Intro: history of JGS; most courses here are PPM legacy courses as group studies that were without numbers. There are three sets of courses: High school internship program, the Living Learning program, and the Washington internship program.
b. High School internship program courses (100 & 189): reaching out to the K-12 schools to get citizens to be involved with public affairs
c. the Living Learning Program (200, 240, 540): 200 predates the school, 240 & 540 are new after the school started, 1 year program on campus

d. 589, 678, 679: all predate the school, basis for the Washington Internship programs. These courses usually get a small number enrollment in the fall, high teens or twenties in winter, and rise in summer. Those 3 courses are transferred from Political Sciences and thus need concurrence from PS. [Deborah Hadad: They are not transferred. PS still has all three courses with the same numbers. They count toward PS major.] Brown: The courses have not changed (same number and same content) and have always been run by JGS, as long as they have “Washington internship.” [Hadad: We have no problems with the Washington internship courses, but some courses have serious content overlap, such as similar syllabus and the same readings. That needs to be addressed.] Brown: We are willing to make changes to avoid that problem. [Deborah will contact Political Science for details and work with Trevor Brown to address the syllabus overlap.]
e. The new director and the program are exploring new ideas for the courses and possible majors. There are some drafts of proposals, but they are still being developed and not done. They expect to put together proposals for undergrad offerings. What matters is to continue the Washington internship program and courses we offer to the university. JGS still hopes to have robust participation from SBS and be able to do university-wide advertisement. Requesting new numbers for these courses will help to recruit students to make these existing courses permanent.

C. Questions:

a. Q: How do the courses work for the students? Concerns for the students having problems if they are not well-informed. A: It depends on their programs to accept these credits. We are concerned about the quality of the courses. We also advise the students and see if they fit into their degree programs and will not want to falsely trip them to take our courses. If their programs do not accept these courses, they may not take the courses. There are two faculty members and a committee and a director in Washington DC with an assistant. Q: How about the High School courses? A: We do not know how they count.
b. Q: Possibilities of cross-listing with PS? A: Not the intention, because we want to reach out to the entire university.

c. Q: The Washington Internship program is well-established. Our concern is the other courses. A: The Living Learning courses will only count for the free-electives. The students are largely freshmen and figuring out what to do. That is why we need to get these courses permanent numbers. Q: The students need to know how the courses apply to their degrees. A: These concerns could apply to any courses. We are working with the students to advise and inform the students up front.
d. Q: There is a proposal for a major and discussion btw Dean Leitzel and Charles Wise. A: We have a number of proposals that are still in configuration and not done yet. The major proposals are not ready, but we do not want to further delay the requests for the courses. A (from Julia Watson): There is precedence from Comp Studies.
e. As these courses gain permanent numbers, JGS can present them as discrete courses to others. It would facilitate the process of putting together a proposal, also, to ask other programs to accept/incorporate these courses.
f. Concurrence: portion of two classes are overlapped. A: We are totally will to alter the course. Q (from Deborah Haddad): Let’s leave it there. Herb can work with you. A: We have no intention to offer anything in existence but want to fill the gaps.

D. Forms: Don Stanta is the one that filled out the forms. Dr. Brown will work with Don to correct mistakes. Kate will be the one to make the changes. JGS just need to give Kate the revision.
E. Regarding over-advertising: All courses should specifically state how the courses are taught, where, and for how long in course descriptions to make the students aware of the info. It will help pre-screening, but also might attract the right audience.
F. Syllabi: Should specify the leader of the course and instruct the students to talk with their academic adviser.
G. Pre-reqs: 540 does not have pre-req—it seems odd. (Discussion of what pre-req will be appropriate and the tradition of certain departments do not like to impose pre-reqs for their courses.) 189 and 589 are the same.
H. Will have questions for the syllabi. Recommend JGS to have a rep to come to this subcommittee in lieu of college curriculum committee. CCI will be helpful to give inform about faculty’s ideas about curriculum matters and build relationship.
I. Will give the details of questions after the first meeting in Winter 09
2. Committee’s discussion
A. Having a JGS rep coming to the committee and question of who is the right rep

B. Concerns for advising: students do have their own major advisors and are not excluded from other resources
C. Concerns for concurrence from Political Science: should not duplicate existing courses
D. Possibility for JGS to be an interdisciplinary program? There are bigger concerns that cannot be addressed here in this subcommittee beyond interdisciplinary curricular matters.
E. Concerns for faculty quality for the major

3. Approved the minutes from 11/12 meeting.
4. Winter 09 Calendar: Thursdays 11:30-1:30

5. Film Studies 367.01 & .02

a. repeatable to 10 hours: should not be repeatable for both 367.01 & .02
b. A typo in the syllabus: “Personal” not “personel” to be fixed

c. Movement toward developing the 367 assessment rubric is happening, but not ready yet.
d. Questions of “Genre” in films—a programmatic question.

e. Assessment plan: no direct measures. Jess will work with them. Need to have a more specific rubric, to be strengthened.
Approve with contingency: item b and e.

6. Freshmen Seminars proposals—will be reviewed in the next meeting
7. Concern re: Tango seminar

a. Intro from Larry: faculty not following the proposed syllabus— students’ comments: no academic introduction, little or no discussion and no work outside of class during proposal process. Faculty questioned whether it is necessary to revise the syllabus. Needs to be research-based, and discussion-based. Need to “monitor” the course every term.
b. Recommend to pull the course and resubmit the course. Does not work because the class is full.
c. Ask the students for the syllabus and see what syllabus is used. Three or four weeks to do a mid-term student survey. Ask if the students are getting any feedback for their written work.
d. Larry and Jess to send faculty a letter outlining concerns and informing him of action being taken.
